




















 

 

  SUMMARY MINUTES 
DULLES CORRIDOR COMMITTEE  

MEETING OF NOVEMBER 14, 2012  
 

 
Mr. Davis chaired the November 14 Dulles Corridor Committee Meeting, 
held in Conference Rooms A and B at Washington Dulles International 
Airport, calling it to order at 11:55 a.m.  Later in the Meeting, Mr. Davis 
acknowledged that a quorum was present.  [The entire Committee (Mr. 
Adams, Mr. Chapman, Mr. Conner, Ms. Hall, Ms. McConnell, Ms. Mer-
rick, Mr. O’Reilly, Mr. Session, Mr. Stottlemyer and Mr. Curto, ex officio) 
was in attendance.]  Mr. Carter was also present. 
 
Mr. Davis noted that earlier discussions had occurred regarding Phase 2 
of the Metrorail Project. He cautioned the Directors that the entire con-
tract process would be handled at staff level and that Directors should 
not meet with potential bidders.  It needed to be a “clean” process with 
the lowest possible bid.  Mr. Davis noted that the financial advisors had 
reported on low interest rates available for the issuance of bonds.   He 
said that it would be important to complete the contract process timely 
so that the Authority could take advantage of these rates.   
 
Dulles Corridor Metrorail Project Monthly Cost Summary and Project 
Update.  Pat Nowakowski, Executive Director of the Metrorail Project, re-
ported that $47 million had been spent on Phase 1 in September, bring-
ing total expenditures up to $2.154 billion in a total project budget of 
$2.905 billion.   
 
About $371.6 million in contingency funds had been used or obligated 
through August.  In September, $ 0.6 million had been used, most of 
which had gone to an allowance item on the West Falls Church yard.  
Contingency use to date had been $372.2 million, with $90.1 million un-
obligated.  The substantial completion date remained August 2013. 
 
Mr. Davis noted that Phase 1 of the Metrorail Project would be turned 
over to the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA) in 
August 2013, and that WMATA would likely not accept it until December 
2013.  Mr. Davis then asked who would own the Project until WMATA 
accepted it.  Mr. Nowakowski responded that WMATA would not take ac-
tion to adopt the Project as part of its regional system until all testing 
and training had been completed.  It would remain the Authority’s prop-
erty until that time.  Mr. Nowakowski stated that the Authority’s Board 




































